
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
June 23, 2021 

Facilities, Transportation, Safe Schools and Healthy at Work 
 
Transportation: 
 
 Senior Week transportation was successfully completed. 
 Summer School transportation has been organized and is working well at this point. All student’s names 

submitted have been pulled and assigned buses. Students not attending, or not riding the buses, have been 
removed and replaced with others who have made late requests. Huge thanks to Kathi Baldwin and the bus 
drivers for their work on this. 

 One of our bus drivers, Tasha Luke, lost her husband last week so we have been making adjustments with 
drivers/routes. Thanks to Dusty Galloway, who is our transportation trainer from Campbell County, jumped in to 
help us with our routes. Also, Mark Watts, who is on vacation, filled in a couple of afternoons so we had 
everything covered.   

 
Facilities: 
 
 Roof replacement for NIS will begin June 21st. I have talked with Mr. Maines and made him aware of the situation 

and the fact a crane will be placed next to gym area. There will be a tremendous amount of noise while they are 
removing the ballast from the roof but it is unavoidable.  

 As part of the BG’s being presented to the Board is for flooring you approved last month. We found out one of the 
companies was not on the state bid list as they claimed. Therefore, we wanted to present this to the Board along 
with the other BG’s for the Cafeteria/Kitchen at NPS and other potential renovations. 

 Thanks to the Tech dept for finishing our cut outs for all outside doors. This will finish up most of our Safe Schools 
projects other than some fencing changes at NIS. 

 I have attached the list of items from Ehmet Hayes on the potential renovations for BG’s. I have made my 
recommendations to Mr. Watts concerning priority issues I feel we need to address. This will also include plans 
for the new culinary arts program renovations at NHS. 

 At this point, I only have Nick Lewis in district from the maintenance dept as both Mark Watts and Greg Fenhoff 
are on vacation until July 1.  

 
Safe Schools 
 
 Silco is supposed to make the needed fixes to the Welcome Center stairwell doors this week.  
 Ms. Fatsy has completed SCM training for each school at this time. If additional trainings are required, we will 

establish dates later in the year. 
 The State Safety Marshall has sent out the Active Shooter training video that must shown to our staffs this year. 

This will take place in the schools prior to the start of the school year. It will be shown in a group setting so all 
questions can be addressed at the same time. Also, this will allow administrators to review their Emergency 
Operations Plan with their staffs.  

 Administrators will need to update their Emergency Operations Plan in Navigate prior to the start of the school 
year. 

 



Healthy at Work 
 
 Mr. Watts has stated masks will continue to be worn during Summer School. Decisions will be made on the 

upcoming year as we move forward and see what is taking place over the summer with COVID. 
 

 
 


